
 

 

Soil Remediation Works  

          14 July 2017 

Gasworks Arts Park requires extensive soil remediation to address the long standing issue of soil 

contamination. Council is working closely with the Victorian State Government and the Department 

of Treasury and Finance (DTF) to ensure the park can be successfully remediated and continue as a 

public park into the future. 

DTF has engaged environmental consultants, CH2M, to undertake various soil samples at Gasworks 

Arts Park to help inform the development of a Contamination Management Action Plan (CMAP).  

The CMAP will provide information on the recommended soil remediation methodology for the 

park. An independent Environmental Protection Authority accredited auditor is overseeing these 

works.   

What’s been happening? 

The initial stage of soil sampling commenced in late 2016. Sample analysis has been undertaken and 

the results will assist with developing the draft CMAP. Data gaps were identified during the initial 

sampling and monitoring phase and this has resulted in a need for further soil sampling and 

groundwater monitoring to address the Environmental Audit requirements. 

Next steps 

To support CH2M’s development of the draft CMAP, further soil and ground water sampling is 

required at locations in and around Gasworks Arts Park. CH2M will be onsite from mid-July to 

undertake the further field works. 

 From mid-July, CH2M will be collecting soil samples and installing several new groundwater 
monitoring wells in the vicinity of Pickles, Foote and Graham streets using a truck mounted 
drilling rig. To ensure the safety of all, there will be some traffic control measures in place 
when the work takes place in the road reserves. There will be some minor impacts on 
parking but no road closures will occur.  
 



 Waste, soil and groundwater generated form the works will be stored in a small and 
temporary fenced compound at the location shown below. All excavated materials will be 
disposed of by a licensed contractor by the end of the month. 

 

 Approximately one week after the new monitoring wells have been installed, CH2M will be 
back onsite to collect groundwater samples.  This work is expected to take approximately 
two hours for each well location. 
 
 

Once the soil sampling process has been completed and analysed, CH2M will incorporate the results 

into a report which will submitted to the EPA accredited auditor and guide the next steps. 

Minimal disruptions are expected for park users during this period. We will continue to keep the 

community informed as these works progress.  

More information 

If you have any questions or require further information: 

• Visit the Gasworks Arts Park Soil containment web page     
• Contact ASSIST on (03) 9209 6777  
• Email: gasworkscmap@portphillip.vic.gov.au 
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